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Giving back to those who give: Faculty Appreciation

By Sara Cuadrado
University Reporter

Mildred Pearson brought her dog
Marcus for the Third Annual Faculty
Appreciation Day Friday night.

More than 500 faculty members,
family and even pets came out for
this event on the intramural fields.

The brass ensemble from the
music department played while fac-
ulty and family ate catered food from
Cody’s Road House.

Assorted activities were enjoyed

by participants of all ages.

A long line of kids waited for the
giant inflatable slide, while others
played bags.

The observatory opened when the
sky was dark enough.

Foreign language professor Carlos
Amaya said he has been to all three
Faculty Appreciation Days, and he
enjoys meeting other professors at
the event.

Jim Painter, chair of the family
and consumer sciences department,
attended the event for the first time

this year. He said he came because
he heard good things about the pre-
vious year.

“It’s important that the universi-
ty does things for families,” Painter
said.

Dan Nadler, vice president for stu-
dent affairs, attended the event with
his kids. He said it is a great oppor-
tunity to network with colleagues.

Nadler said he was grateful for
the weather this year. Last year, fes-
tivities were cut short due to storm
warnings.

“You're at the mercy of the weath-
er,” Nadler said.

Pearson created the idea for the
annual event.

“I felt like faculty needed to be
thanked for the things they do on
campus,” she said.

DPearson said it is a year-long pro-
cess to plan the event.

Next week, a debriefing meeting
will be held to see what went well and
what needs to be changed. Different
aspects are looked at to enhance the
event for future years.

This year, disc golf was added
to the activities, and the menu for
attendees also changed. More mar-
keting was done this year to promote
the event.

Pearson said she does this because
she values people and their families.

“I do take people to heart,” Pear-
son said.

She said that individuals should
not take others for granted.

“People need to be thanked and
told they are appreciated often,
before they are gone,” Pearson said.
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